
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

May 23, 2025 
 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole 
Chair  
Committee on Appropriations  
U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, DC 20515 

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member  
Committee on Appropriations  
U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, DC 20515 

 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Miraleste Intermediate School Modernization Project in 
Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Palos Verdes Peninsula 
Unified School District, located at 375 Via Almar Palos Verdes Estates, CA 90274. The 
funding would be used to replace failing utilities infrastructure at Miraleste Intermediate 
School in the Palos Verdes Peninsula Unified School District. The project is an 
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because without these improvements, students are at 
risk of additional learning loss should other parts of the school’s aging infrastructure fail. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 
by 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my 
immediate family. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ted W. Lieu  
Member of Congress 
 


